
 

A Message from the School Nurse 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Greetings from the Health & Wellness Center at The Knox School!  In an effort to streamline and prepare for 
the upcoming academic year, The Knox School will continue to use Magnus Health, an online electronic 
student medical record system.   This system allows The Knox School to safely manage students’ private 
health information and records.  
 
All families, both new and returning, are required to upload and complete all health forms through Magnus 
Health.  For new families, you should expect to receive an email inviting you to access your student’s Magnus 
Health account.  For those returning families, simply revisit your student’s Magnus Health account to review, 
update and submit all health requirements. 
 
All students must complete the following annually on Magnus Health: 

 
• Vital Health Record 
• Annual Physical Form 
• Immunization Record 
• TB Screening 
• Dental Health Certificate 
• Prescription Medication Form (if 

applicable) 
• Permission to Treat and Release of Health 

Information Form 
• Over-the-Counter Medication Form  

 
• NYS Required Vaccinations Consent Form 

(if applicable) 
• Proof of Health Insurance 
• Authorization for Use and Disclosure of 

Protected Health Information Form 
• Athletic Consent Form 
• Asthma Action Plan (if applicable) 
• Seizure Action Plan (if applicable) 
• Food Allergy Action Plan (if applicable) 
• Optional Influenza Vaccine Consent Form 

 
Timely submission of all health information is vital to help us prepare for the upcoming year.  Please 
complete and submit all health information no later than August 1st.  New and returning students will be 
unable to register for school if their Magnus Health account is incomplete.   
 
Please note we now have a new TB screening form that must be completed by all students.  Please allow 
ample time to complete this should your student require further testing by his/her physician.  Students will 
not be allowed on campus without this completed. 
 
For those students that take medications, either prescription or non-prescription, it is imperative that they 
and their families review our Student Handbook to familiarize themselves with our new policies and 
expectations regarding the dispensing and administration of their medications. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the health requirements, please contact the Health & 
Wellness Center.  For any technical issues with Magnus Health, please contact Magnus Health directly at  
www.magnushealth.com or (877) 461-6831. 
 
Best wishes for the academic year! 
 
Aimee Roderick, RN - Director of Health and Wellness 
631-686-1600, ext. 434; Fax: (631) 686-1670 
Email: aroderick@knoxschool.org 

http://www.magnushealth.com/

